
Good afternoon, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on 2024 priorities.  

 

I would like to request the OSC to explore the introduction of mandatory buy-ins for a failure to deliver 

(FTDs). It would be interesting to hear why the transition to T+1 is so important when a participant can 

just fail to deliver the trade.  

 

Secondly, I've submitted several complaints regarding the trading of an asset (MMTLP)  that wasn't 

technically supposed to be traded (fraudulently listed without the company's permission). Having 

submitted an "access of information request", I know there are several other individuals with complaints 

on the same asset. Other regulatory bodies have confirmed (through a FOIA) that the asset has been 

flagged by their fraud department. It has been well over a year and no action has been taken by the OSC. 

 

Regardless of my dissatisfaction with how that particular situation is being handled, there has to be an 

overhaul of how complaints are addressed. For multiple years I have felt dismissed or that my concerns 

are not important. I humbly request a review of how complaints are submitted, reviewed, and how they 

are followed up on. If there is no malfeasance, let the submitter know after the investigation is 

completed. If there is wrongdoing, take action. I have found my experience with submitting complaints 

to the OSC very disappointing. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

GF 

 


